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Hello everyone, 

I hope that you have enjoyed your half term break.

We are back to a lockdown curriculum with online lessons beginning
again on Monday 22nd February. We are currently setting up some
new software that will allow us to run online parents’ evenings and
we will be sending out information about these soon with the aim of
delivering these for all year groups over the next few weeks.

It’s hard to believe that half of the school year has already gone, and
as we await news of the “roadmap to recovery” from the
government we hope that some normality, may not be
too far away. But as you continue with your remote learning it’s
really important that you complete as much work as possible and
make sure that you email your teachers with any questions or bits
that you don’t understand. When we do eventually return to school
your teachers will spend time checking on your home learning and
filling any gaps in knowledge.  But don’t panic, we know that
everyone will be at different places and we are ready to support you.

I encourage all of you to do some form of exercise each day, in the
last lockdown I ran three miles a day for thirty days and although it
was tough on some days the overall benefit to my general wellbeing
and mental health was amazing, it also helped me lose quite a lot of
weight (I will let you make your own mind up on this). Why not get
all of the family involved, the evenings are starting to get lighter and
hopefully soon the wind and rain will start to disappear, as we move
towards Easter.

We all hope that the news this week is positive and that we can start
to get some students back into school.  Our testing programme has
been very effective and we are ready to roll it out to all students if
required, but we are still looking for volunteers to help with this
ambitious task.

We will update you as soon as we hear anything.

Stay focused, stay healthy and keep up the hard work you have all
been doing.

IMPORTANT DATES

ART INSPIRATION

LOCKDOWN REFLECTIONS



COMMUNITY

FOOD BOXES

Thanks to generous support from
Anchor Church and Fowey Parish

Church, working with our
brilliant new food supplier

Richards, we were able to deliver
over 90 amazing food boxes to

families this week...

SCHOOL TO PLATE

We're hatching plans to revive our
growing spaces to help students who

would benefit from 'outdoor
education'.  We'll be looking for help

and support...from tools to expert
guidance on growing from our farming

community....

FRA ALUMNI

We now have over 90 ex-Fowey
students signed up to our Alumni
network, to help inspire current
students with stories of what is
possible...see the amazing clip

from Dr Dan Evans from NASA.

COVID TESTING

We are hugely grateful to the volunteers who have
helped us complete over 200 tests a week since
starting back.  With the government still
suggesting testing will be required, we need a
massive volunteer effort to ensure we can keep
everyone safe...if you can spare a few hours a
week...WE NEED YOU!  E-mail:
psmith@fracademy.org 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q4hpqjv1Z1o
http://fracademy.org/
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B Y  M A I M I E  -  Y E A R  7



B Y  H E N R Y  Q  -  Y E A R  7  W A T E R



B Y  C A I T L I N  -  Y E A R  9  W A T E R

Tanka (短歌, "short poem") is a genre of classical Japanese poetry
and one of the major genres of Japanese literature.[1]



cookery corner
Mr Chapman is doing wonders in the kitchen inspiring

students to get involved!  Here are a few of their

amazing  inventions...

Leftovers =
bubble and

squeak

Tegan's
remote
cooking!

Branden's

Chocolate

Tart! 



art

is life











THE SCIENCE LAB

Compiled by Marianne Bryan 

Building on our links with Exeter University, Year

7 and 9 had a live lesson delivered by two of

Exeter's PhD students, who are doing research on

turtles. It was amazing to hear about their work

with turtles and how the turtles are threatened

by climate change and plastic pollution. It was

particularly interesting to hear their perspective

too, as one is based in Saudi Arabia and the other

in Kenya. Our pupils were thoroughly engaged

with the live lesson - the number and level of

questions coming from our students was amazing

and really impressed not just us but the PhD

students.  We were fascinated to learn that some

turtles grow from being the size of a matchbox to

being almost 2 metres across and weighing up to

one ton, and adults typically live 60-70 years! It

was sad to learn that turtles have spikes at the

back of their throats, which makes it very difficult

for them to expel plastic once they have

swallowed it. 

Year 8 has been completing a semester based

upon Cornish science, recognising Cornwall's

proud (and possibly surprising) contribution. This

has culminated in a creative task in which

students have been submitting very creative ways

to demonstrate mining, renewable energies and

letters to the local council.

Turtles are reptiles of the order
Chelonia /kɪˈloʊniə/ or Testudines

/tɛˈstjuːdɪniːz/. They are
characterized by a special bony or
cartilaginous shell developed from
their ribs that acts as a shield.[3] 

Year 10 has been focusing on using

the Earth’s resources sustainably. By

finding out about potable water and

wastewater treatments, hopefully

they know which they’d prefer to

drink! They have made life cycle

assessments of plastic bags

to understand why it is important

that we use recyclable bags over

single use plastic. With the ever

increasing use of materials, they have

researched alternative ways to extract

the limited supply of copper from the

ground through phytomining and

bioleaching. 

 

Year 11 have recently started the topic

of rates of reaction, in which they will

find out the different factors that

determine how quickly a chemical or

biological reaction will happen. It is

interesting to note that turtles lay

their eggs in sand on beaches around

the equator, where it is warm enough

for them to develop and hatch. With

global warming there is the

danger that some places are getting

too hot for the turtle eggs to develop

properly (if it is too hot no males

develop) - but the researchers said

that it is unlikely that there will be

turtles breeding on Cornish beaches

anytime soon!





PERFORMING ARTS
S A R A H  M O T T A R T

Year 10 Drama students have been working on creating their own devised work on the theme
‘2020, the year that…’ as part of the Hall For Cornwall Showcase. Covid has meant that they have
had to adapt their work to a filmed final product. To help them with this Ed Rowe (Kernow King) and
Mark Jenkin ( Academy winning film director from Cornwall) produced a short film to help the
students adapt their skills towards acting for film. We are very grateful for the time they have taken
to support students at this time and for the brilliant advice given. Students went on to write and
perform their own original monologues - all with astonishing results. 

We are now in the process of finding ways to get their performances out to a wider audience during
current Covid live theatre restrictions. Theatre lockdowns have enabled students to gain excellent
links with practising theatre-makers, many of whom are directing their energy and time into
educational resources. At Fowey many of our drama students have worked with educational
support provided by The Old Vic Theatre in London, Curve Theatre in Leicester as well as our local
Knee-high Theatre Company, resulting in some really authentic learning in costume, sound and set
design. In addition, we have been able to tap into acting workshops from lead professional actors to
help guide our students in their performance development. All drama students at Fowey River
Academy have been provided access to productions from London’s National Theatre, at no extra
cost. There have been some real positives about studying Drama online during the pandemic due
to the boost in available materials and we’re proud of how well everybody is adapting to the
challenges.





BY SALLY RENFREE

In History this week we have been doing some more creative
tasks. Year 9 have been creating Holocaust Memorials. We have
been studying the rise of Hitler & the Holocaust in Europe during
the Winter Semester. Students have looked at how the 'Final
Solution' developed into mass murder & how easily democracy
can fall into the wrong hands.   We have had some really
thoughtful and powerful memorials created by our Year 9's,
reflecting on everything they have learnt this Semester. 

Special mention to Solomon who was inspired by an artist from
Ghana for his statue. For Year 7 in Week 10, we decided to ditch
the screen for a week. The Year 7 students were given a range of
Historical tasks, that didn't include needing to look at a screen,
that they could choose from. We have had some amazing
making, with models and pictures. Special mention to Tom in
Air who sent in too many pictures to choose from his research
into the lives of people in his local graveyard.

HISTORY
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DATES FOR
THE DIARY

TERM  DATES  FOR  THE  FULL  ACADEMIC  YEAR

CAN  BE  FOUND  BELOW

www.fracademy.org/dates

Lockdown Online Learning starts
again - Monday 22nd February

Boris Johnson Speech Outlining
Potential Back-to-School Plans -
Monday 22nd February

Earliest potential back to school
date for students - 8th March


